
111 
- - THE 

-,--,, - LUTHERAN CHURCH
• MISSOURI SYNOD 

Felix Loe 

Chief Administrative Officer 

VIA EMAIL 

January 20, 2025 

RE: Luther Classical College Application for RSO Status 

Dear Members of the Board of Regents for Luther Classical College, 

I am writing to you as the Chief Administrative Officer of the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 

in response to the recent announcement titled "Luther Classical College Applies for RSO 

Status," a copy of which is enclosed. 

The announcement states that Luther Classical College ("LCC") received an invitation to apply 

for Recognized Service Organization ("RSO") status with The Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 

("Synod"). After having conferred with representatives of Synod, I have confirmed that no such 

invitation was extended to LCC on behalf of Synod. 

LCC is not eligible for RSO status. 

The Synod Board of Directors historically and consistently has recognized that higher education 

institutions are not eligible for RSO status but instead fall within the governance of the 

Concordia University System ("CUS"). RSO status is administered by the Synod's Offices of 

National and International Mission, subject to policies of the Board of Directors and Synod's 

mission boards and offices. RSO status can apply to early, elementary, middle and high schools 

under the administration of the Offices of National and International Mission, but the Offices of 

National and International Mission do not and never have had responsibility over colleges and 

universities. 

An application for RSO status, accordingly, would not be considered and would not be granted 

to LCC or any other college or university requesting such status. 

LCC, as acknowledged in the LCC announcement, is not a college of the Synod and not a CUS 

institution. Bylaw 3.10.6.6, adopted by the Synod congregations at the 2023 Synod Convention, 

allows and provides a means for a college or university that is not part of CUS to request to join 

CUS. That is the option available to LCC if it is interested in pursuing the possibility of being a 

college of the Synod and a CUS institution. This information was repeatedly communicated to 

LCC before the enclosed announcement was made. 
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